Dear Ms. Flores,

I’m happy to send you the following opinion on EFRAG’s endorsement advice concerning the IFRS/IAS “consolidation package” on behalf of Gerhard Prachner and Alfred Wagenhofer:

Dear Francoise,

in our opinion the EFRAG should refrain from advising the EC to postpone mandatory effective dates, unless there are vital content-related concerns regarding the standards under consideration. This view is driven by the thought that a gap between IFRS and IFRS endorsed by the EC would undermine the international comparability of relevant financial statements. Thus, the goal of decision-usefulness would be temporarily threatened. As your proposed endorsement advice regarding IFRS 10, 11, 12 and IAS 27, 28 mainly emphasizes issues not related to the contents of the standards but only to the ease of their application, we would suggest reconsidering your argumentation regarding the effective date of the IFRS/IAS “consolidation package” to continuously keep the informational value of IFRS accounts as high as possible for investors.

Yours sincerely,

Gerhard Prachner (Vice-Chairman of the AFRAC Working Group “International financial reporting”)

Alfred Wagenhofer (Chairman of the AFRAC Working Group “International financial reporting”)
____________________________________________

Christian Groß

Institute for Accounting and Control / AFRAC Staff Member

University of Graz

Universitätsstraße 15 | 8010 Graz

tel.: +43-316-380-7259 | fax.: +43-316-380-9565

http://www.uni-graz.at/iufwww | christian.gross@uni-graz.at
